
NOVEMBER 22nd 

THE YEAR AHEAD ð LEVEL TRANSITION 
Next Wednesday, the 28th November, the children will experience 
their second transition session by moving up a grade level to continue 
the same transition activities and discussions with teachers at that 
level. These sessions will continue to provide children with information 
about excursions, camps, sporting events, school concert, Wakakirri, 
Chess Club, pen licence, etc. The purpose of these sessions is to build 
positivity and lessen any anxiety children may be experiencing about 
moving to a new building, new staff and programs.   
 
GRADE 3/4 CAMP 
On Monday the Grade 4s headed off to camp and returned yesterday.  
The children had a wonderful time and experienced some interesting 
weather!  There was much excitement yesterday morning as the Grade 
3s headed off to their very first school camp returning on Friday af-
ternoon. This morning I spoke with Andrew Weekes who informed us 
that the group did get to the Penguin Parade last night, but were 
caught out by the rain walking back to the buses.  Andrew also com-
mented on the outstanding behaviour our children displayed compared to 
another school group who also attended the Penguin Parade.  The 
weather report today is favourable for them to complete all their out-
door activities.  The children slept well last night. Thank you to the 
3/4 team who have been planning this camp for some time and to the 
accompanying parents attending for giving up time away from their 
families. It is a huge responsibility to take on caring for the welfare 
of their students 24 hours a day for 3 days and I am sure families 
with join me in showing our appreciation of their commitment. 
 
PINE TREE REMOVAL 
The contractors involved in the removal of the pine trees have advised 
us that the removal works will continue on Sunday.   
 
STATE ELECTION 
This Saturday, our Performing Arts Room, is being used as a polling 
booth for the State elections. 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT PLAN 
We are mandated by the Department of Education & Training to submit 
an Emergency Management Plan annually.  This rigorous process involves 
the attending of regional briefings and completing an extensive online 
plan.  We have just completed this process in readiness for 2019.  It 
is important for parents to understand that we have procedures and 
systems in place should there be an emergency. Be assured that if 
there was an emergency, all families would be notified via a text mes-
sage including advice on collecting children when and where.  Please 
donõt listen to social media, e.g. Facebook or twitter as that will just 
cause panic and disrupt the plan in place.   

 
 
November 
14- 16th 5/6 Camp 
19- 21st Gr 4 Camp 
21ð 23rd Gr 3 Camp 
26th Subway lunch 
30th Colour Run 
 
December 
3- 14th Prep/1/2 swim 
6th Christmas Carols 
21st End of Year 
1.30pm finish 
NO LUNCH ORDERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TERM DATES FOR 2018 
 
TERM 4 
8th Oct -  21st Dec  
 
 
 

PRINCIPALõS NEWS 



A reminder that we are a Bushfire At Risk Register (BARR) school.  Should there be a predicted 
òCODE REDó day, school community members will be notified three days prior to the predicted clo-
sure. One day prior to the closure day(s) another letter or SMS message will confirm the closure. If 
the school is closed, nobody will be on site -  this includes all staff and students. As the Out of 
School Hours Care Program will also be closed, families will be required to make alternate arrange-
ments for such days. At least once a term we will organise evacuation drills as part of our Emergen-
cy Management Plan. We also intend to send a TEST text message in the coming weeks to ensure all 
families are notifiable.  Parents whose contact details have recently changed need to notify the of-
fice please, especially if we need to send you a CODE RED message or your child is sick or injured. 
 
PFA SPECIAL LUNCH DAY 
On Monday 26th November the PFA have organised a Subway lunch and this has proved to be very 
popular with lots of orders received.  My thanks to the PFA for the massive task of putting all the 
orders together, counting money and liaising with the local Subway to ensure everyone has a great 
lunch.   
 
2019 STATIONARY PACKS  
The childrenõs stationary packs have arrived and can be collected from the office on Monday at the 
time of paying the first instalment of 2019 school fees. 
 
BOOK FAIR  
Congratulations to Leah Davidson and her PFA helpers who once again held the Book Fair last 
week. This event provides children and parents the opportunity to purchase books at a reasona-
ble price especially leading up to Christmas. Leah reported that they sold $3432 worth of 
books, which results in a commission of $858 for us to spend on books for all children across 
the school. What another wonderful result!  Again -  thankyou to Leah and to her PFA helpers. 
  
2019 SCHOOL CAPTAIN SPEECHES 
It is again time to select our future School Captains. All Grade 5 students are welcome to apply 
for these positions by submitting an application by Monday.  The schoolõs Leadership Team will 
read all applications and then shortlist 5 boys and 5 girls who will then present their speeches 
at the whole school assembly on 30th November. After hearing the speeches, the whole school 
will vote in their classrooms with students indicating their preferred boy and girl School Cap-
tains.  The successful applicants for the 2019 School Captain positions will be announced to the 
Grade 5/6 students on a Thursday prior to us announcing the result to a whole school assembly. 
  
PFA COLOUR RUN 
Excitement is building as children look forward to the Colour Run on Friday 30th November between 
2.30pm and 3.30pm.  Please refer to the PFA notice that was sent home with children last week.  
Can I take this opportunity to once again remind parents that children need return the permission 
slip and bring a white t- shirt in order to participate in this event.  As of Wednesday, the sponsor-
ship money raised so far is at the impressive mark of $14,000, which will go towards a brand new 
shade structure to be erected over the January period. Thank you again to Marquita Telford and her 
many PFA helpers. 
 
SOME KEY DATES AHEAD 

 
 
Graeme Russell 

Monday 26th November PFA special lunch day - Subway 

Friday 30th November PFA Colour Run 

Monday 3
rd
 December 

Swimming Program for Prep to Grade 2 students commences (two week pro-
gram) 

Thursday 6th December Christmas Carols ï 5.30pm picnic, 6.15pm concert. 

Tuesday 11th December 
State wide Orientation Day for our Grade 6 students 
Last 2019 Prep Transition session 
2019 Prep parent evening meeting 7:00pm ï Grade 5/6 building. 

Wednesday 19th December Grade 6 Graduation Night 

Thursday 20th December Class parties 

Friday 21st December Last day of term ï students dismissed at 1.30pm 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
GRADE P/1/2 SWIMMING PROGRAM 
 
All students in Grade P/1/2 will have re-
ceived a permission note and details about 
our 10 day intensive swimming program at 
Knox Leisureworks from December 3rd-
14th.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November  
 
18th  Xavier K  
  Jessie R 
  Eliza H  
19th  Hudson F    
  Samara V 
21st  Jack B 
22nd  Maya C 
23rd  Roisin A 
24th  Jett H 
  Marley B 
  Pete H- B   
     
 
  

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


